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Layout of S-4 

Submitted by: Secretary 
Executive Summary: S-4 is designed as a printable document. Is this still 

necessary? 
Related Documents: None 
Related Projects: None 

 
Introduction / Background.  

S-4 is designed as a printable document. This includes pages with ‘Page intentionally 
left blank’ designed to ensure that new sections and sub-sections always begin on a 
right hand page.  

Part C has an index, retained from when it was a stand-alone separate document. 
Maintaining this index is not very difficult, as few changes are made to Part C; 
however, it is inconsistent in that Parts A and B do not have indexes. The indexes to 
Parts A and B were discarded during revision as it was decided that creating and 
maintaining such indexes required excessive effort and on-line search engines really 
made them redundant. 

Analysis / Discussion. 

The Secretary would be interested to know whether any significant numbers of 
copies of S-4 are printed. This will inform any decision on whether to dispense with 
the ‘Page intentionally left blank’ labels and the index to Part C. 

Conclusions. 

None. 

Recommendations. 

None. 

Justification and Impacts. 

Not applicable. 

Action required of CSPCWG. 

The CSPCWG is invited to: 

Advise the Secretary on whether any layout changes for S-4 are required. 


